

## LSG EXTENDS WELCOME

Dear Lindenwood Students,

The Lindenwood Student Government (LSG) is anxious to make the 85-86 school year the "very best" at Lindenwood! We have done a great deal of planning over the summer months, including the following scheduled activities:

TGIF Parties/a Hawaiian Luau/an Athleti weekend/a Film Series/a variety of Lectures and Concerts and many other exciting activities.

But, we still need YOUR help in making them a success. Your fresh ideas and opinions will make this year whatever you want it to be. GET IN-VOLVED...MAKE IT HAPPEN!

Meetings of the LSG are held in Niccolls Snack Bar every first and third Sunday of the month at 6:30 p.m. Your attendance is more than welcome.

By the way. . . the LSG still has a few openings

on the staff which we need to fill as soon as possible. We will be holding elections on Seprember 10th and 11th. If you would like to run for a student gavernment position, pick up a petition at the LSG Office in Niccolls Hall.

Last year the LSG did a great job in getting the new government off the ground and our job is to continue their success. This can only be achieved with EVERYONE'S help!

Also, please note there are a number of other clubs and organizations available to you at Lindenwood. We are sure at least one will suit your interests. New members are always welcome.

Don't let the fun pass you by. . . GET INVOLVED and let's take off together on a great year at Lindenwood!!!

Sincerely.

Amy McCracken President, LSG Lee Kling Vice President, LSG

## Security On Call...

Along with the safety and security of the campus, the security department provides a variety of services to the Lindenwood Community. The office is located in Room 17 of Roemer Hall. They can be reached at ext. 255 or 242. Among the services available to Lindenwood personnel are:

- 1) Student identification cards are made in the Security offices. All students, faculty, and staff are required to have a current I.D. card available upon request.
- 2) Parking stickers and parking rules and regulations are available in the Security office.

All vehicles parked on campus, at any time, must display a current parking sticker.

- 3) All accidents and thefts are to be reported to Security personnel so that an incident report can be taken.
- 4) The Security department has a lost and found locker. Any articles found on campus are to turned in to Security.
- 5) Escort services are provided upon request for female students after dark on campus.
- 6) Any disturbances are to be reported to the Security department immediately.

## CAP Center here to help

WHAT IF......I don't feel prepared for college?
I need help with my classes?
I'm not sure about choosing a major?
I don't have any career goals?
I'm anxious and confused?
I'm lonely and depressed?
Everyone fits in but me?

These are some of the worries experienced by many college students. While it may be helpful to discuss your concerns with family and friends, sometimes their closeness may cloud their objectivity and effectiveness other rimes they might even be a part of the problem. The CAP Center (Consolidated Advising Program for Career, Academic, and Personal growth and development) is Lindenwood's campus resource to help you deal with the uncomfortable feelings and manage the stressful situations which are often so character-

#### letter from the editor

Hi!

Welcome to LINDENWORLD, your campus newspaper. LINDENWORLD is in its second year of printing this year, and its potential is increasing. LINDENWORLD will be a bi-monthly publication filled with information and events happening on and off campus.

and off campus.

Since it is the beginning of the year, I'm inviting anyone on campus who is interested in helping LINDENWORLD make a fresh start, to join the staff.

If you have any questions or suggestions, please contained me, Mollie McGrath, box 332.

Remember, LINDENWORLD is a publication for the students, by the students, so your participation is vital!!!

Have a great year!!

Mollie McGrath Editor-in-Chief istic of college life.

The staff of the CAP Center believes that YOU, are the most important subject to learn about during your college years. Our services are designed to help you understand who you are, choose what you want, and decide where you are going. Our resources are developed to provide you with the necessary knowledge and skills to accomplish your goals.

Assistance in the following areas is available: career exploration and decision-making; part-time and full-time job placement tutoring and study skills; and personal concerns and problems.

For more information, call ext. 237 or stop by the CAP Center, located on the main floor of

For more information call ext. 237 or stop by the CAP Center, located on the main floor of Niccolls Hall.

#### Sing out at Lindenwood

The Women's Ensemble and the Chamber Singers are looking forward to another successful and exciting season, and all Lindenwood students are invited to participate. The Chamber Singers will again present the extremely popular Elizabethan Madrigal Dinners at Christmas time.

These performances offer students a chance to act and dance as well as sing. The Women's Ensemble will make several appearances at community events in addition to presenting their annual fall concert on campus. Their repertoire will range from Brahms to spirituals.

Auditions for both groups will be held during the first three days of classes, September 4,5, and 6. A sign-up sheet for appointments will be posted on the door of room 107 in the Fine Arts Building. No preparation is necessary for these auditions, which are painless, and all students who like to sing are strongly encouraged to try out.

The Linden World is published weekly by the college and financed by advertising revenue and funds recommended by the Lindenwood Student Government (LSG). The opinions expressed herein reflect those of its editorial staff and not necessarily those of Lindenwood College or the LSG. We invite student submissions of copy.

# Looking ahead...

**OCTOBER** 

Society of Families Dance (5)

Lindenwood Soccer Tournament (11,12)

Homecoming/Alumni Reunion (18,19,20)

NOVEMBER

Halloween party (1)

Fall Ball (8,9,10)

DECEMBER

Christmas Dance (6)

**FEBRUARY** 

RA Interviews (Round 1) (21,22)

RA Interviews (Round 2) (28)

MARCH

RA Spring workshop retreat (21,22,23)

APRIL

Cotillion (5)

Spring Fling (18,19,20)

Athletic Banquet (25)

MAY

Commencement (17)

#### Photographs on display

The Young Showcase Gallery is exhibiting work of Lindenwood student photographers. Approximately twenty-four photographs involving a variety of techniques and visual intersts may be viewed by the public.

The YSG is located in the foyer of Young Hall Gallery hours are 9a.m. to 9 p.m., Monday thru Thursday. 9a.m. to 5p.m. on friday.

The exhibit will extend through September 25.

a little college humor?





### -SEPTEMBER-

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
1	2	3	4 Classes Begin Bar-B-Q 3:00 p.m. Parker Hall	5 Spirit Day Men's Soccer (H) Fontbonne	6 LSG Petitions due Hawaiin Luau Cobbs Hall	7 Men's Soccer (A) Maryville Women's Soccer (H) UMR
5:30 Hall Gov't meet 6:30 LSG meet 8:00 Film "The Woman in Red"		Men's Socce (H) Principia	Women's Soccer(H) Flo-Valley	5:30 Time Manage ment Class in Cafe'	13 12:00 Lunch and Learning 5 30 TGIF Irwin Party	14 1:00-6:00 Road Rally Alfred Hitchcock Film Festival. Pajama Party
7:30 Residence Staff Meeting 8:00 In service training	Rosh Hashanah Intra Mural Tennis	8:00 Impromptu Comedians	Men's Soccer (A) UMSL 5:00 Formal Dinnner	Women's Soccer (H) Meramec	20 12:00 Cafe showcase	21
5:30 Hall Gov't rneeting 6:30 LSG meeting 3:00 Film"Star Wars "Return of the Jedi"	7:00 Men's Soccer (H) SEMO Intra Mural Tennis	5:00 Outdoor fish fry	Yom Kippur  Women's Soccer (A)  Maryville  Card Party in Student Center	Men's Soccer (A) MO Baptist 5:30 Cafe' Showcase	27 12:00 Lunc and Learning 5:30 TGIF Outdoor movie	28 Men's Soccer (H) Tarkio '6:00 Film "Cheech and Chong"
8:00 Parker game	30  IntraMural Tennis				ALL TGIF PARTIES HELD IN STUDENT CENTER	